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submission they ought be here.  

COMMISSIONER:  Let's see what we can do with the accredited 
media present  and when it's necessary - you submit that 
it's necessary for them to leave we'll deal with it then.  
Thanks Ms Clark.  Yes Ms Clark.  

MS CLARK:  Perhaps also, Commissioner, it appears that 
there may be a witness seated in the body of the Commission 
currently.  That witness should also in my submission be 
required to step out for this application. 

COMMISSIONER:  That's so.  Thanks Mr Flynn.  I order then 
that pursuant to s.24 of the Inquiries Act access to the 
inquiry during this application is limited to legal 
representatives and staff assisting the Royal Commission 
and the following parties with leave to appear in the 
private hearing and their legal representatives:  State of 
Victoria, Victoria Police and Person .  So therefore, 
unless you want to be heard, the DPP and CDPP would leave 
at this point. 

MS CLARK:  Commissioner, I have no difficulty with the CDPP 
and OPP remaining. 

COMMISSIONER:  All right then.  I take it, Mr Winneke, you 
don't have any problem with that?  

MR WINNEKE:  No Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER:  You had asked that it be only parties who 
had been served. 

MS CLARK:  Given the matters raised are matters that known 
to both the OPP and CDPP, given previous proceedings, I 
have no difficulty with them remaining. 

COMMISSIONER:  All right then.  I add to that list the DPP 
and the CDPP.  The hearing is to be recorded but not 
streamed or broadcast and a copy of this order is to be 
posted on the door of the hearing room.  And also for the 
time being accredited media are allowed to be present.  
Yes, Ms Clark.  

MS CLARK:  In terms of the application, Commissioner, it's 
set out at paragraph 1 of the submissions as filed.  There 
are essentially two things that are sought.  One being that 
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term that I ever used - when you talk about draft 
statements I'm thinking about well, yes, that's saved, as 
we discussed yesterday, that's saved and kept there forever 
and a day, which as I explained yesterday wasn't done.  
This is just, this was just statements or printing off for 
members of the crew. 

In any event, what happened to these statements, these 
statements, whatever you call them, whether they're drafts 
or otherwise, what happened to them?---It's not clear in my 
notes but I can only suggest that because I was going into 
this conference with Mr O'Brien, that they were for his 
perusal and possibly other members of the crew's perusal. 

So it was basically to bring everyone up to speed about 
where you were at, the state of play with the statement 
taking process?---Yes, and start, you know, reviewing the 
contents and about what we're going to have to do to verify 
what's in those statements. 

Clearly those statements had not been completed?---Well 
they hadn't been signed, that's correct, yes. 

Was there any standing order or instruction within Purana 
about what happens or what would be done with those 
statements, those unsigned statements?---No. 

Was there a practice as to what would be done with 
those?---Not that I can recall, no. 

Were those statements - did you print off a single copy of 
each statement or more than one copy to distribute to each 
of the people at the meeting?---I don't know. 

All right.  Now, I take it those statements weren't ever 
disclosed in any court proceeding?---Well the only 
statements we'd disclosed were the final signed ones, yes.

I follow that.  Were there any, was there any call during 
any court proceedings for draft statements?---I don't know. 

If there had been such a call would those statements have 
existed at that stage or would they have been destroyed at 
that stage?---I suspect they would have been destroyed.  I 
mean it's possible they were still with the investigators.

Yes?---But I'm just trying to recall, you know, what the 
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process was once a statement had been altered, you know, we 
needed to make sure the previous one had been destroyed so 
we didn't get them mixed up. 

Can I ask you this:  if the practice was not to retain 
statements, the drafts or whatever you might call them, 
preparatory statements or unsigned statements, that was - 
and your practice was not to - and you gave evidence about 
this yesterday?---Correct. 

Not to do it in incremental stages and retain the 
increments but just to have the final version presented to 
the court?---Yes. 

Was there - that being the case was there an instruction 
given that any such drafts or unsigned statements be 
destroyed?---Possibly.  I can't, I can't recall ever giving 
that instruction or receiving it. 

Yes?---But it's possible. 

Yes, all right.  Was there a practice that that be 
done?---What do you mean, a wider practice across Victoria 
Police?  

Within Purana I'm talking about.  Let's confine it to 
Purana.  You've spoken about speaking to Bateson and Ryan 
about what they did.  Within Purana was there an 
understanding that there would not be drafts kept, a final 
version of the statement would be presented to the court by 
way of hand-up brief and anything which had been done on 
the way to that final version ought be destroyed.  Was that 
the practice or the understanding?---That was, I can't 
extend that any further than what I said yesterday about my 
conversation with Mr Bateson.  I suspect because he gave me 
that advice that that was a practice that he was using, but 
I don't actually know that. 

Yes?---And there are other areas of Purana that were still 
involved in the Homicide investigations.  I'm not sure what 
their practice was. 

All right, thanks very much.  One assumes that - you 
mentioned statements not getting mixed up, but can I 
suggest this to you, that if you're adopting the practice 
of having one statement and one statement only, it almost 
follows, doesn't it, that you take the view that it's 
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Those transcripts were transcripts of listening device 
product, is that right?---I'm not sure.  I'm not sure if 
they're transcripts of that or interviews or - - -  

Right.  Would there be a reason why you'd be providing 
transcripts of interview or transcripts of LDs to Ms Gobbo 
obviously via Mr Green?---The only recollection I can have 
about why this transfer of documents occurred was concerns 
that there may be something in there that could reveal her 
status as a human source. 

I mean if you had transcripts you'd be able to read them.  
You were on top of the issues, I'd suggest, and you'd be as 
able as anyone else to look at the transcripts and look at 
the statements and say to yourself, "Well look, that would 
seem to be concerning".  That's something that you could 
do?---Possibly I could have but whether there was a 
reassurance process or whether she didn't trust my ability 
or any other ability and wanted to have her own 
reassurance, I'm only speculating. 

Can I suggest to you that what you wanted her to do was to 
look at these statements not simply with a view to 
reassuring herself that she's not going to be exposed as a 
human source but to make sure that as far as she was 
concerned the statements were correct and accurate?---I can 
only stick to what I thought they were being delivered for.  
If that was a conversation the SDU members had with her 
direct, well I wasn't part of that. 

What I suggest to you is that you told Ms Gobbo that she 
could amend, change the statements as she felt appropriate 
or words to that effect?---I don't remember saying that, 
no. 

All right, okay.  I wonder if that's an appropriate time, 
Commissioner. 

COMMISSIONER:  We'll have a mid-morning break now, thanks.

(Short adjournment.) 

MR WINNEKE:  Thanks Mr Flynn.  In accordance with your 
expectations the transcripts, and I suggest some listening 
device material, was provided to the SDU.  You accept that 
that was what you'd proposed to do?---It's in my diary that 
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what she indicates there but I don't have a recollection of 
that.

Yeah, all right.  Perhaps if we can play another audio.  In 
fact before I do that.  You had provided those statements 
to Mr O'Brien obviously?---Yes.

You'd printed them off and provided them the day 
before?---Yes.

This process, as Ms Gobbo - well, the handlers were seeming 
to suggest that no one would know about this process and 
Ms Gobbo is saying, "Well look, I would certainly as a 
barrister make every effort to find out if a solicitor had 
been involved in changing the statements or adding to the 
statements", that seems to be what she was saying in that 
transcript?---Did she say that, did she?

Well, if we can put the transcript back up.

COMMISSIONER:  Will we tender that, Mr Winneke?

MR WINNEKE:  Yes, Commissioner. 

#EXHIBIT RC550A - (Confidential) Audio of 09/06/06 of 
         conversation between Nicola Gobbo and 

    handlers, pp.111-112.  

#EXHIBIT RC550B - (Redacted version) Audio. 

#EXHIBIT RC550C - (Confidential) Transcript of conversation 
    between Nicola Gobbo and handlers, 
    pp.111-112 dated 09/06/06.  

#EXHIBIT RC550D - (Redacted version.)  Transcript.

COMMISSIONER:  They're both in a position to be published 
on the website now, aren't they?

MR WINNEKE:  As far as I'm concerned, Commissioner, but 
obviously my learned friends will need to - - - 

MS ARGIROPOULOS:  We'll need to check the transcript.

COMMISSIONER:  All right then.  It's a tape of 9 June 2006 
between Nicola Gobbo and the handlers.  Are there any page 
numbers?  There weren't any on the transcript?
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blown, her cover's blown?---Well, no, I don't link him with 
her being the problem.  The problem was the fact that she 
was there, she was present on the night.  Which has already 
been indicated previously.

I understand that?---And that information wasn't relayed 
back to the Mokbels.

No, I follow that.  But if Mr Smith - if his name hadn't 
been redacted, and I'm suggesting to you it must have been, 
then questions would have been put to you as to who he was, 
what he was doing there, what role he had?---It's possible 
that it was redacted.  I just - I can't recall how I 
redacted the notes for this particular day.

Yes.  Did you redact Mr O'Brien's diaries as well?---No.

Did he do those?---He did his own.

Did you have discussions with him about how they'd be 
redacted?---Not that I can recall but it's possible.

Do you have copies or photocopies of the redactions that 
were made?---No, I don't.

Do you know whether any copy, any photocopies were made and 
were provided to either the Crown, the prosecutors or to 
defence?---Well certainly there were notes provided to 
defence.

Yes?---You know, I cannot recall which prosecutions but I 
do recall providing a lot of notes.

Yes?---For a lot of different matters.

Right?---So there was no argument about notes being 
provided to defence.  I don't know if prosecutors ever 
asked for it or not.

All right.  Do you know whether claims for public interest 
immunity were made with respect to the redactions that were 
made, had been made to your notes?---I don't believe they 
were, no.

So do you mean to say that the notes were handed over and 
they were blacked out, that is names or parts of the 
diaries were blacked out?---Yes.

VPL.0018.0002.0303

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police. 
These claims are not yet resolved. 



  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  

 
  

 
 

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 

         
         

          
          

            
       

          
   

        
   

        

        
           

          

             
  

       
      

      
   

   

           
            

          
         
     

        
     

       
          

    

         
      

          

 
    

 

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police. 
These claims are not yet resolved. 



 

 
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  

 
  

 
  
  
  
  

 
  

 

     

   

            
            

          
    

           
          

            
             

           
          

           
           

          
          

           
          

         
         

          
          
            

         
          

       
        

         
  

   
  

   

           
         

     

             
        

           
 

    

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police. 
These claims are not yet resolved. 



  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

           
    

            
          

       

         
      

 

       
        

           
  

           
           
          

            
          
            

         
          

           
          

         
          

         
           
          

       
             

          
          

            
         

           
            

          
           
          

           
        

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police. 
These claims are not yet resolved. 





 

  
 

  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  

 
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

 

            
       

         
  

         
         

       
     

 

   

   
   

   

     
    

            
      

          
            
   

           
              

         
         

          
           
         
            

            
          

 

              
         

         
          

         
          

         
 

  
    

This document has been redacted for Public Interest Immunity claims made by Victoria Police. 
These claims are not yet resolved. 



1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
32
33
34
35
36
37
38
39
40
41
42
43
44
45
46
47

12:54:18

12:54:21

12:54:27

12:54:30

12:54:33

12:54:38

12:54:44

12:54:46

12:54:48

12:54:50

12:54:52

12:54:55

12:55:01

12:55:04

12:55:05

12:55:09

12:55:16

12:55:26

12:55:27

12:55:29

12:55:31

12:55:35

12:55:35

12:55:35

12:55:37

12:55:40

12:55:45

12:55:47

12:55:51

12:55:53

12:55:57

12:56:00

12:56:03

12:56:05

12:56:07

12:56:11

12:56:15

12:56:17

12:56:22

.02/10/19  
FLYNN XXN - IN CAMERA

7043

"Right.  Would those notes be forwarded to the 
investigators?"  He said, "No".  "What about the statements 
which she was told that she could write all over, what 
about those documents, do you know what happened to those?"  
Mr White said, "They would have been returned to I would 
think Dale Flynn".  So you say, "Well look, I don't know 
whether that's the case, I don't have a record of it and I 
don't believe that that would have been done", that's what 
you say?---Correct, yes.

So you would disagree with that proposition?---Yes.

I mean he's not stating it strongly but he believed that 
that's what would have happened to them, right?---Yeah, I 
don't remember ever receiving statements back from an SDU 
member.

Right.  "Do you know whether she did make notes, as she was 
invited to do on the statements?"  He said, "No".  "She may 
have but you don't know?  That's right".  I put to him, "I 
mean the reality is if she thought that there was something 
wrong or something that should be added or changed, she 
couldn't help herself, that was just her nature, wasn't 
it?"  And he agreed with that proposition?---Yes.

I take it you would agree with that proposition too?---Yes, 
I would.  

Yes?---Yep.

"As I said to you, I think the reason, there would have 
been a couple of reasons.  One" - I withdraw that.  "That 
really was one of the reasons why she was given these draft 
statements, to assist in making sure that the statements 
were accurate?"  He said, "Well as I said to you, I think 
the reason, there would have been a couple of reasons.  One 
of those would have been to make sure the statement was 
accurate and truthful and the other one would have been to 
make sure that we didn't have to worry about the issues 
concerning her getting compromised"?---Yep.

Do you agree with that or not?---Well, I can only go back 
to what my earlier answer is, I thought the reason was it 
was in relation to her role as a human source.

Yes, all right.  You know subsequently that she was 
provided with the brief of evidence before it was 
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Do you think if you'd conveyed that information to Mr Ryan 
his view would have been, "Well look, you'll need to 
disclose that to the OPP"?---I don't know if I considered 
that at the time but, yeah, that's probably true, yes.

COMMISSIONER:  This is a good time?  

MR WINNEKE:  Thanks Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER:  How are we going time-wise, just for the 
convenience of future witnesses?

MR WINNEKE:  We're not going as quickly as I thought we 
would be, Commissioner.  I would expect that I think 
Mr Flynn will be here for the remainder of the day.

COMMISSIONER:  The remainder of the day, yes, all right.  
Mr Chettle, it looks as though Mr Green won't be needed 
today. 

MR CHETTLE:  He'll be ready tomorrow, Commissioner.

COMMISSIONER:  We'll see how we're going at the end of the 
day and review it then.  All right, we'll adjourn until 2 
o'clock.  

<(THE WITNESS WITHDREW)

LUNCHEON ADJOURNMENT
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any event.  

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, all right then.

MR WINNEKE:  I'm content he make the application now 
because I think the evidence - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  Yes Mr Pena-Rees.  

MR PENA-REES:  Thank you Commissioner.  I do make an 
application to be present during the hearing in relation to 
this witness. 

COMMISSIONER:  You're acting for?  

MR PENA-REES:  Mr Cvetanovski.  

COMMISSIONER:  You're asking for leave to appear?  

MR PENA-REES:  I am.  Also - - -  

COMMISSIONER:  In respect of this witness?  

MR PENA-REES:  In respect to this witness, correct. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes. 

MR PENA-REES:  I also seek leave to receive the transcripts 
of the evidence of this witness. 

COMMISSIONER:  If you're given leave to appear you'll get 
that. 

MR PENA-REES:  Thank you.  And finally, I also seek leave 
to be able to cross-examine the witness. 

COMMISSIONER:  I think that might be premature but at least 
you've notified us of your application.  We'll wait and 
see.  We'll deal with that at the end of counsel 
assisting's examination. 

MR PENA-REES:  Yes.  Thank you, Commissioner, that's the 
only application. 

COMMISSIONER:  Yes, all right.  

MR WINNEKE:  Commissioner, I don't oppose the application.  
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with respect to Tony and Horty Mokbel, Roula Mokbel?---Yes. 

There's a discussion with Mr Tinney, Andrew Tinney, is that 
right, OPP?---Yes, well that's a reference to Mr Tinney but 
I'm not sure if he was part of the discussion or it's just 
an indication that he was looking after this matter. 

And the issues concerning PPI?---Yes. 

Later on in that - and there's a discussion about briefing 
senior counsel and possibly a fellow by the name of Graham 
Uren?---Yes. 

Later on that day, on 28 July - Mr Rowe is in your crew, is 
that right?---Yes, he was. 

On that day, on 28 July, Mr Rowe has a meeting I suggest 
with Mr Tinney and it's about 11 o'clock.  He has a meeting 
at the OPP, he speaks to Andrew Tinney and Vaile Anscombe, 
Colleen Bell.  She's a solicitor, or they're both 
solicitors, Mr Tinney is obviously a barrister, is that 
right?---Yes. 

Crown Prosecutor.  And there was a discussion about a 
Mokbel bail application.  Do you know which Mokbel was 
making application for bail at that time?  I suggest it was 
Milad Mokbel?---Yes, I would agree with that because 
Mr Rowe was the informant for Milad Mokbel. 

The bail application was set for 8 August.  The discussions 
that you had in the morning concerned a restraining of 
property, of Milad Mokbel's property, is that right, or $5 
million of Milad Mokbel's money?---So that two lines read, 
"Aunt Mary, $5 dollars of Milad Mokbel's money.  
Restraining orders to wait investigation complete.  ETA two 
weeks".  Do you wish me to elaborate?  

Subsequent to that, at 11 o'clock Mr O'Brien - I withdraw 
that.  Subsequent to that Mr O'Brien's getting advice about 
that and do you know whether Mr Uren was briefed or 
not?---I don't know. 

Are you aware that then Mr Rowe had a discussion with 
Mr Tinney and Vaile Anscombe and Colleen Bell about public 
interest immunity positions with respect to a Mokbel bail 
application, Supreme Court appeal?---Well I wasn't part of 
that meeting so it's hard for me to comment on it. 
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Right.  Now, there was a further discussion with Ms Gobbo, 
was there, on 17 October, is that right?  I withdraw that.  
Can I ask you now about - just excuse me for a moment.  Can 
I ask you about the events of 30 October.  You say that you 
understand, albeit you can't recall, that it's recorded in 
the ICR that some briefs or a brief was shown to Ms Gobbo, 
right?---30 October?

30 October 2006.  In your statement.  And you understand 
that Ms Gobbo was provided with the brief of evidence 
against Milad Mokbel, Ahec and Mr Barbaro?---Yes.

Do you understand that at that stage the brief had not been 
completed and it hadn't been served?---Yes.

When was that brief completed and served on those accused 
people?---So the brief came to me earlier that week where I 
had a, I was actually crook for a few days and I had the 
brief delivered at home.

Yeah?---I reviewed it.

Have you got an entry in your diary about that?---Yes.

Where's that?---It's on p.144.

Yes?---So on Tuesday the 24th of October.

Yep?---I'm on sick day with a certificate and I've got, 
"Received Milad Mokbel from Detective Senior Constable Rowe 
via Detective Senior Sergeant Paxton for checking".

Right, for checking?---Yes.

Is that usual, for the informant who's prepared a brief to 
provide it to the Sergeant in charge to check and in effect 
sign off on it?---Yes.

Right.  That's the usual course?---Yes.

In effect you're authorising that brief to go, you're 
signing off on it?---Yes.

You would then in the normal course sign off on the 
brief?---Yes.

And serve it on the solicitors for the accused people, or 
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if they're not represented serve it directly on the 
accused?---Yes.

In this case that didn't happen, there was an intermediate 
step?---I'm not sure what date it was served.

Right.  We understand that subsequent to 25 October the 
brief was provided to Ms Gobbo?---Yes.

And you accept the proposition that at that stage you 
hadn't signed off on it and authorised it to be served; is 
that right?---Sorry, what date was it delivered to her, 
because I actually don't know what date it was delivered to 
her ? 

30 October?---No, it would have been signed off by then.

It would have been?---Yes, I had it the 24th, the 25th and 
the 26th.

Right?---And I was back - - -

Do you make a note in your diary to the effect that you 
have signed off on the statement?---No.

There is a signature space on the brief itself for the 
authorisation, isn't there?---Yes, there's a brief head 
form that's a Victoria Police document that goes on top of 
all briefs and there's an area for the informant to sign 
off and there's a checklist in relation to a number of 
issues and below that there's a list for the supervisor.

Right.  You're the supervisor?---Yes.

Once you sign it the brief should be served?---Yes.

Do you understand that prior to - or perhaps I can ask you.  
Is it the case that prior to serving the brief on the three 
accused people it was provided to Ms Gobbo?---I believe so, 
yes.

Why was that done?---I don't know.

It would not have been done without your authorisation, I 
suggest?---No, I suggest it probably was.
  
You think it was done without your authorisation?---Well I 
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wasn't at work.

Do you think Mr O'Brien arranged for it to be done?---That 
would be the logical step, yes.

Do you know, to be fair, do you know whether you in fact 
were the authorising officer or was it Mr O'Brien?---I 
think it was me because the brief's been brought home and 
delivered to me.

Yep?---And I've looked at it over three days whilst I was 
home.  So that would suggest that I've checked it off, 
although I don't have a note and it would not be normal for 
me to note it in my diary that I've approved this brief.

So if it was handed over to Ms Gobbo for her to peruse, 
then likely it would have been done with Mr O'Brien's 
authority?---I believe so, yes.

Mr O'Brien says in his statement - Mr Rowe says in his 
statement, "Further, as my diary records, the debrief with 
the SDU" - just a moment.  It appears that Mr Rowe has a 
debrief with the SDU on 31 October regarding "brief 
amendment".  He says he's been shown part of a document 
from the Loricated database which contains a list of the 
suggestions that Ms Gobbo apparently made to the SDU about 
the brief?---Yep.

He says that he didn't make any of the changes in the brief 
but he considered that it wasn't Gobbo's role to provide 
feedback as to the preparation of the brief and following a 
debrief he submitted the briefs of evidence - I'll read it 
in its entirety.  "I considered that it wasn't Ms Gobbo's 
role to provide feedback as to the preparation of the 
briefs of evidence and that the only reason that she was 
provided with these briefs was for the SDU to deal with any 
safety concerns.  Further, as my diary records, the debrief 
with the SDU was at 9 am and I submitted the briefs of 
evidence to DII O'Brien for authorisation at 10.30 am, 
which meant that the material in my briefs was final.  The 
diary also records that the briefs were served on the 
defence a few days later on 3 November 2006", right?  The 
SDU - if I can take you to the SDU entry on 30 October 2006 
at pp.531 to 532.  This is an ICR.  Can we go to p.531.  
Perhaps if we just go back to p.528.  You see here that 
there's a meeting and under the heading, "Involved purpose 
of the meeting.  Meeting between Gobbo and her handlers.  
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transcript.  

MS ARGIROPOULOS:  I assume that would be covered by the 
existing non-publication order.

MR WINNEKE:  Yes.

COMMISSIONER:  I'll check that.

MR WINNEKE:  Obviously that'll need to be removed pursuant 
to the agreement that I've had.  Do you see those 
paragraphs?  I can't read them out but do you see the 
suggestions that are made there?---Yes.

And a number of other issues going down, if we keep 
scrolling down.  Clearly she - and then at the bottom, "The 
following people still to be charged", then there's quite a 
number of people there.  Ultimately all of those people 
were charged, is that right?  If not all, most?---So the 
only one I'm not sure about is Savvas Pastras but the 
others were.

She's making the suggestion to the effect that if they're 
not charged soon they'll be able to argue in due course 
that they were aware of the prospect of being charged, they 
didn't flee the jurisdiction, and therefore they were 
entitled to get bail because it would be difficult to 
establish, in effect, flight risk?---Yep.

So she's making those suggestions.  Firstly, can I put this 
proposition to you: it's quite clear that those matters 
that she's talking about, the suggestion is that she's 
making not matters which purely relate to her 
identification, clearly some are, but a good majority of 
them don't relate to that at all?---Yes.

And what it does say is that that information will be 
provided or was provided to you verbally?---It indicates 
that, yes.

Do you dispute the proposition that the information was 
provided to you?---Well I do have a diary entry.

Yes?---Which I mentioned in my statement for 31 October at 
9.45, p.151, indicating I'd spoken to an SDU member.

Yes?---Re - - -
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COMMISSIONER:  All right.  It looks as though he'll be free 
until lunchtime.  Thank you.  We'll adjourn until 9.30 
tomorrow morning.  

<(THE WITNESS WITHDREW)

ADJOURNED UNTIL THURSDAY 3 OCTOBER 2019
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